
Topical Heading

Safe and Drug-Free Schools

Program Title

The Challenge Newsletter
CFDA # (or ED #)

84.184P

Administering Office
Office of Safe and Drug-Free Schools (OSDFS)

Who May Apply (by category)
Individuals, Institutions of Higher Education (IHEs), Local Education Agencies (LEAs), Nonprofit Organizations,
Other Organizations and/or Agencies, State Education Agencies (SEAs)

Who May Apply (specifically)
Public and private nonprofit organizations and individuals may apply. 

Current Competitions
None. FY 2008 funds support continuation award only.

Type of Assistance (by category)
Cooperative Agreements

Appropriations

Fiscal Year 2006 $308,238

Fiscal Year 2007 $308,238

Fiscal Year 2008   $312,946

Fiscal Year 2008 Awards Information
Note: The Department is not bound by any estimates in this notice. 

Number of New Awards Anticipated: 0

Number of Continuation Awards: 1

Legislative Citation
Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA), as amended, Title IV, Part A, Subpart 2, Sec. 4121; 20 
U.S.C. 7131

Program Regulations
EDGAR; 34 CFR 74, 75, 77, 79, 80, 81, 82, 84, 85, 86, 97, 98, 99, and 299

Program Description
This program funds one cooperative agreement for the development and dissemination of The Challenge
newsletter to provide information about effective practices to prevent drug use and violent behavior among youths.

Education Level (by category)
K–12

Subject Index
Drug Abuse, Information Dissemination, Violence

Contact Information

Name Richard Lucey, Jr.

E-mail Address Richard.Lucey@ed.gov

Mailing Address  U.S. Department of Education, OSDFS

Lyndon Baines Johnson Department of Education Building

400 Maryland Ave. S.W., Rm.3E335

Washington, DC 20202-6450

Telephone 202-205-5471

Fax 202-260-7767

mailto:Richard.Lucey@ed.gov


Links to Related Web Sites
http://www.ed.gov/programs/thechallenge/index.html


